
 
  

WELCOME TO OUR NEW SCHOOL COUNCILLORS 
 
On February 22 I published the notice of Election and called for nominations for the Brighton 
Primary School Council.  It is my pleasure to announce our new school council.  We welcome 
Andrew Pelgrim, Clara Robertson, David Saunders, Megan Paltoglou and Ana Mantilla as our new 
parent members.  They join our current school councillors Kirsty Wiseman and Glen Harrison.  
We also welcome Tash Scott as the convenor of Friends of Brighton.  Sonya Branca and Michele 
Solecki are returning as the Department of Education and Training members and we welcome 
Joel Snowden as the new Department of Education and Training member. The first meeting of 
our new school council is Wednesday March 22 when we will elect office bearers for 2017. 

FAREWELL TO A VERY ACTIVE GROUP OF SCHOOL COUNCILLORS 

This year we say farewell and thank you to five outgoing school councillors Aaron White, Josh 
Edney, Netasha Gooding, Chris Brant and Emily Higgins.  
 
Josh, Netasha, Chris and Emily have been on school council since 2013/4.  Josh has served as 
President and a member of Finance, Chris as the Treasurer and convenor of Finance, Netasha as 
the Vice President and member of Finance and PR and Communication and Emily convened the 
Facilities committee for four years.  In that time, all four, have been part of significant initiatives 
and projects at our school.  Together, they led the parent forums that celebrated our results, 
explained the school budgeting and introduced the Bring Your Own Device program in Grades 
five and six.  The PR and Communication committee researched and recommended COMPASS to 
school council.  The Finance Committee, through the building and library funds approved and 
oversaw three major projects: 

½ the refurbishment of the Performing Arts Centre 

½ the purchase of iPads in Grade four at a ratio of 1:2 

½ new carpet throughout the senior and junior school buildings. 
 
¢ƘŜ CŀŎƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΣ ǳƴŘŜǊ 9ƳƛƭȅΩǎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƴŘŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴΣ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
Sustainability Grant to install timed ƭƛƎƘǘ ǎǿƛǘŎƘŜǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŘǳŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǇƻǿŜǊ ŎƻƴǎǳƳǇǘƛƻƴΣ 
oversaw the installation of the netball court on the junior oval and advocated strongly for 
DǊƻǳƴŘȊΣ .ǊƛƎƘǘƻƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƻǿƴ ŎŀŦŞΦ  !ƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǘƛƳŜΣ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ƻǳǊ 
grounds and facilities.   
 
All four school councillors took an active role in our re-accreditation as a member of the Council 
of International Schools in 2014 and our Evaluation as an IB World school delivering the Primary 
Years Program in 2015.  Thank you Josh, Netasha, Emily and Chris for your commitment and 
support, your time and expertise and your generosity and good humour that has made our work 
together on school council both enjoyable and fulfilling. You have left a great legacy.  

 
  
 

ISSUE #5 
9th March 17 
 
Dates to Remember: 
 
Friday 10th March 
District Sports 
 
Monday 13th March 
Labour Day Holiday 
 
Tuesday 14th March 
Gr 4 Camp info night 
 
Wednesday 15th March 
Student Leadership 
Assembly 
 
Thursday 16th March 
Philosothon 
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Att Parents:  
Have ȅƻǳ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ aŜŘƛŀ 
Waiver Agreement? 
 
Without your consent to this agreement, your child will 
NOT appear in any of our school publications.   
 
This includes the weekly PYP AWARD WINNER photo that 
is published each week in the school newsletter.   
 
Families have until 31March to consent.  Please see your 
Compass Newsfeed to complete this agreement. 

 
 

 

YOGA AND MINDFULNESS CORNER 

 
Do you relate to anything in the above images or dismiss it as 

irrelevant or not attainable?  What would it take for yourself to 

ôbeõ more and (dare we say) ôdoõ less?  Itõs not easy for many 

of us, thatõs for sure, unless we prioritize what truly matters.  

Yes, that includes your own self -care!  

Most of us think this isnõt an option because we just have too 

much on and too much to do.  Prioritizing our own self -care 

comes laterémuch later...or maybe not at all.  If we donõt 

self-care, it will eventually get uséitõs just a matter of when.  

We lash out at those we love or even strangers in the street.  

We often get injuries; get sick more because our energy 

reserve is less.  Sometimes itõs the only way for our bodies to be 

heard.  

We are often our worst critic.  We are human but part of 

being human is knowing that we have a built in ônegativity 

biasõ (this is clinically proven btw) and this assisted us in our 

evolution but in this day and age, it has often gone too far.  It 

gets in the way.   

So, try to do something that fills you up, rather than depletes 

you today. If you want to get in touch or provide welcomed 

feedback please email deb@yogabean.com.au  

DON'T MISS OUT 

Afterschool yoga classes in  

Performing Arts Thurs 3:30-4:45 (all ages)  

www.yogabean.com.au  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Maddy 5B  singing  

òCastle on a Cloud ó 

at assembly this week  

Monday 13th is Labour 

Day ς No School! 

mailto:deb@yogabean.com.au
http://www.yogabean.com.au/


 
  

MONDAY MORNING ASSEMBLY 
13th March 2017 

Parents are welcome to attend our Monday morning assemblies at 
9.00am in the Gym. 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƴŜȄǘ aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ t¸t !ǘǘƛǘǳŘŜǎ 
award recipients:  

Class Name PYP Learner Attitude 

0A Labour Day  No Assembly  

0B   

0C   

0D   

0E   

1A   

1B   

1C   

1D   

1E   

2A   

2B   

2C   

2D   

2E   

   

 
 

Class Name PYP Learner Attitude 

3A   

3B   

3C   

3D   

3E   

4A   

4B   

4C   

4D   

5A   

5B   

5C   

5D   

6A   

6B   

6C   

6D   

 

 

 

6TH March   
 

PYP 

Award 

Winners 



 

       

 
 

 
 
  

 

 

 

COELIAC AWARENESS WEEK 
MARCH 13TH TO 20TH 2017 
 
 Coeliac disease is a serious medical illness, 

affecting 1 in 70 of the population.  Coeliac disease 

is an autoimmune disorder that results in an 

abnormal immune response to dietary gluten.  It is 

important to be aware of symptoms so you can 

seek medical review if you have any signs of gluten 

intolerance. 

 

If your child has coeliac disease it is important for 

our school staff to be aware. 

 

It may be a good idea to have a treat box in the 

classroom with something gluten free in the event 

of class parties, so please feel free to bring this in 

for your child if they have coeliac disease. 

 

 

Signs & Symptoms that should prompt testing : 
 

 Chronic or intermittent gastrointestinal symptoms such 

as diarrhoea, constipation, abdominal pain, bloating or 

flatulence. 

 tǊƻƭƻƴƎŜŘ ŦŀǘƛƎǳŜ όάǘƛǊŜŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜέύ 

 Iron deficiency 

 Sudden or unexpected weight loss 

 Dental enamel defects or mouth ulcers 

 Low trauma fracture 

What is Gluten? 
 

Gluten is a protein found in wheat, rye, barley and oats. 
 

Please  notify the school if your child has 

dietary requirements. This information needs 
to be placed in your childôs file so we can 
make sure their diet is considered when 

cooking in the science room, having food for 
class parties or where food is brought from a  

source other than what the parent supplies . 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. Nurse Cecile. 

 



 
  

 

District Swimming Carnival 
 
Today 31 excited and well prepared students attended the District Swimming Carnival at the wonderful outdoor 
pool at MSAC. They competed against 7 other seaside schools and did amazingly well to finish fourth which is 
our best result for a number of years. 
 
We had a number of students who finished second and just missed out on making it through to the Kingston 
Division Carnival. Our second place finishers were, Skye W. (2 events), James C. (2 events) Eowyn L., Lola G., 
Matthew W. and Anna W. 
 
A huge congratulations go to the following competitors who won their race and progress next week,  
Matthew W., Hudson P., Serena L. ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ мл ȅŜŀǊ ƻƭŘ ƎƛǊƭǎΩ п Ȅ рлƳ ŦǊŜŜǎǘȅƭŜ ǘŜŀƳΣ Skye W., Madison K., Ava 
M. and Charlotte J.  Good luck for the next round! 
 
Well done to Sam H. who progressed through both his AWD events with a really gutsy and determined effort! 
 
Many thanks for the support of the non-swimming reserves, the many parents who came to cheer us on and in 
particular Karen Lopreiato and Jane Pearce. Our teachers, Mrs. Scully, Mrs. Farfalla, Mrs. Travis and last but by 
no means least, Lucy Weddell for all her amazing assistance through the whole journey I am sure the students 
appreciated it! 
 
Regards 
Karen Pain 

 
 

To all BPS New Families (and old  
ones too,) if you would like to join us  

for a chat and a coffee.  
 

Please join me after drop off, on  
Thursday 16 th  March 2017  

@ The Groundz Café  
located on the school campus  

 
Hope to see you!  

 
Monica Nickle -Connors  

0452 553 977  
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwii-6rhtsjSAhUFObwKHYk6CLYQjRwIBw&url=http://www.prawny.me.uk/media.details.php?mediaID%3DMjA4N2M3ZDM1ZGJiZWI%3D&psig=AFQjCNHLzU5omC8xbmitA3Ss-4TJv1NIsw&ust=1489114632251668


 
 
 
 
 

  

Annual Luncheon ς Friday 24th March 

Tickets are selling fast, be sure to book your ticket by Monday 13th to get the early bird price of $75. After 
that they will be $90 each. 
Most of you would have noticed baskets in your classrooms, please remember to donate an item that will 
be used in one of our amazing hampers. Also we would appreciate it if you have a chance to ask your 
hairdressers, beauticians and nail salons if they would donate a voucher for our lucky balloons. 
For those of you who would like to kick on afterwards the Half Moon have been kind enough to give us a 
private room from 3pm onwards. 

YEAR LEVEL LIAISONS AND CLASS REPS 
Once again thank you to all of those who have volunteered to be either YLL or Class Reps. We still need a 
YLL for Grade 4.  If anyone is interested please contact me. 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES 
Lapathon ς Thursday April 20th 

Trivia Night (Whole School Parent Function) ς Friday July 21st 
 

If you have any queries or suggestions please feel free to email on fob@brighton.vic.au 
Have a great long weekend, 
Tash 

 

 

mailto:fob@brighton.vic.au


 



 


